From: Karyn Herbert

Sent: Monday, 20 November 2023 9:13 PM
To: IPCN Submissions Mailbox

Subject: Oxley Solar

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Panel

| refer to the documents provided by the applicant and to issue 6 and 7 specifically.

| am very familiar with the area of the proposed upgrade to the Gara causeway and of how much room there is to
widen the road. | believe that OSD and the council have demonstrated their willingness to work together and see no
reason to doubt that this will continue. Council have also commenced the process of making the landfill road access
off the Waterfall Way a designated road so that future work needed to construct the access road can happen. To
me, this clearly demonstrates a working partnership. It is also highly beneficial to council to have a rural road
upgraded by a business, vastly reducing future maintenance and improving road safety in the event of our frequent
small floods.

Issue 7 relates to fire and | believe that the conditions of consent and the detail provided by the applicant is
sufficient to reduce risk and be capable of providing an efficient and effective response if required.

| believe that the response by the applicant has answered the issues satisfactorily and consent should be granted.
Regards

Karyn Herbert





